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Brookvale Primary School  

Newsletter 
Dear Parents and Carers, 

 

Happy New Year! I hope this message finds you well and that you enjoyed a peace-
ful and enjoyable holiday season with your loved ones. As we start this new term, I 
wanted to take a moment to share some reflections and priorities for the months 
ahead. 

 

Firstly, I would like to extend my very best wishes to Mr Day through his continued 
absence.  I know you will join with me in wishing him a full recovery, in advance of 
his return. While we do not yet know the exact date of his return to school, please know that he remains in contact, and he sends his 
warm regards to you all.  In the meantime, I am privileged to continue supporting at Brookvale as Interim Head Teacher and remain 
committed to maintaining the strong and positive momentum we have built together. 

 

Brookvale is a vibrant and thriving community where children benefit from high-quality teaching and consistent expectations in every 
classroom. Mr Mills, along with our teachers and support staff work tirelessly to ensure that school is an engaging and rewarding place 
for every pupil. This term, we are continuing to focus on strengthening those strong foundations so that all children can reach their full 
potential. By working collaboratively, we aim to maintain a unified and supportive environment for staff and pupils alike. 

 

Our commitment to exceptional teaching remains steadfast. We are enhancing our collective understanding of how to activate pupils’ 
critical thinking and deepen their foundational knowledge and skills. Professional development opportunities ensure that staff continue 
to grow in their practice, reflecting on and implementing innovative strategies that inspire and motivate our pupils. 

 

We believe that every child thrives when they feel confident, independent, and connected to their school community. This term, we are 
further embedding approaches that nurture these feelings, fostering a sense of belonging and self-belief in every child. We are launching 
a programme called ‘My Happy Mind’ across school which aims to ensure every child has the tools to thrive in the modern 
world.  https://myhappymind.org/ 

 

Inclusion is a cornerstone of our school’s mission. We remain focused on ensuring that all children, including those with additional needs 
or facing challenges, make excellent progress across the curriculum. Through thoughtful and intentional support, we celebrate each 
child’s unique strengths and achievements while helping them overcome any barriers to success. 

 

Our pupils continue to amaze us every day. Their enthusiasm for learning, kindness towards each other, and determination to do their 
best are truly inspiring. It is a privilege to work with such incredible young people, and we are excited to see them continue to shine this 
term. 

 

Finally, I want to express my heartfelt gratitude to you, our parents and carers, for your unwavering support and partnership. Your     
involvement and encouragement make such a difference.  Thank you for your trust and advocacy; it means the world to us. 

 

Here’s to a successful and fulfilling term ahead. Please don’t hesitate to reach out if you have any questions or feedback - we are always 
here to listen. 

 

With new year best wishes, 

Dr Beth Clarke 

https://myhappymind.org/
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Parental Safeguarding 



Parental Safeguarding 

WINTER SAFETY TIPS FOR CHILDREN  
 

Extreme weather conditions and events, like record-low temperatures, can threaten children’s lives 
and disrupt infrastructure critical to children’s well-being. Here are some winter safety tips to help 
children stay safe, whether you're staying indoors or weighing the risks of outdoor winter activities. 

 

 Layer up! Children’s bodies are smaller, and they lose heat more quickly. Dress your child in   
several layers, and make sure their head, neck and hands are covered. Dress babies and young 
children in one more layer than an adult would wear. 

 Play it safe. Even when roads are closed to traffic, it’s not safe to play or sled in the street.     
Visibility may be limited due to snowbanks and ice on the roads makes braking difficult. Ice can 
be a big risk to children. Be aware of any ponds, rivers or lakes that may have frozen over and 
never attempt to go near or walk on them. It is important to teach children the dangers of frozen 
water. 

 Beware of clothing hazards. Scarves and hood strings can strangle smaller children so use    
other clothing to keep them warm. 

 Check in on warmth. Before kids head outside, tell them to come inside if they get wet or if 
they’re cold. Then keep watching them and checking in. They may want to continue playing    
outside even if they are wet or cold. 

 Use caution around fires. Wood-burning stoves, fireplaces and outdoor fire-pits are cozy but can 
present danger – especially to small children. Use caution and put up protective gates when pos-
sible. If you’ve lost power or heat and are using alternative heating methods such as electric 
heaters, be sure smoke detectors and carbon monoxide detectors are working. 

 Keep them hydrated. In drier winter air children lose more water through their breath. Offer 
plenty of water and try giving them warm drinks and soup for extra appeal. 

 Watch for danger signs. Watch out for Signs of hypothermia such as shivering, slurred speech, 
lips going blue, and unusual clumsiness. If you think your child has hypothermia,     contact NHS 
111 number directly. 

Be prepared. Think about signing up to the Met office 

alerts and watch the weather forecast and prepare for the 

colder weather. Ensure you are aware of the procedures in 

your setting if there is bad weather and to avoid               

unnecessary travel. It would help if parents have a plan in 

place in case of school closures. Living in a cold home has 

negative impacts on a child’s health and wellbeing. Many 

families are facing the rising costs of heating bills, and it is        

important to be aware of the available support.  



BROOKVALE  

THE WOW CHALLENGE! 

WOW is a pupil-led initiative where children self-report how they 
get to school every day using the interactive WOW Travel Tracker. If 
they travel sustainably (walk/wheel, cycle or scoot) once a week for 

a month, they get rewarded with a badge. It's that easy! 
It's simple to run and children love taking part. Each year, the     

collectable WOW badges are designed by pupils in our annual badge 
design competition. On average, WOW schools see a 30% reduction 

in car journeys taken to the school gate and a 23% increase in  
walking rates.  

Brookvale Foodbank  

All families  

are welcome to visit the 

Brookvale Foodbank every    

Friday 3pm – 3.25pm 

Please bring your own carrier 

bags. 

If  you need further support 

please contact the school office  

 

News Items 

As a reminder to all parents and carers,  
 

Mallard Drive is CLOSED  
to non-resident vehicles 

between; 
 

8:15am – 9:00am 
3:00pm – 3:45pm 

 
During the restricted times, driving in 
the zone is a moving traffic offence, with 
the Police as the enforcing body. They 
are able to issue a £50 fixed penalty fine 
to anyone caught driving in the zone 
without permission when this restriction 
is in place.  



Events in school  

 

 



Spring Dates for your Diary 


